Conversion mechanism
Under Annex VI-A to the 2013 Agreement, and as indicated in the circular previously distributed and posted on the members-only section of the web site under “Conversion of grades and reclassification”, current grades under the existing Agreement will, by default, be converted automatically by your first employer in 2013, so long as it is a signatory to or applies the Agreement, as follows:

T I
→
T I

T II
→
T II

T III
→
T III

T IV
→
T IV

R III
→
T IV

However, colleagues falling into one of the following categories may request the conversion of their grade to a higher grade:

· A T‑I who has accumulated more than 220 days of experience may apply to become a T‑II.

· A T‑I who has passed one of the United Nations competitive language examinations (for translators, editors or verbatim reporters) may apply to become a T‑II. 

· A T‑II who has accumulated more than 1100 days of experience in all – i.e. since the beginning of his or her career – may apply to become a T‑III. 

· An R‑III with more than 1200 days of experience as an R‑III may apply to become a T‑V
.

Colleagues falling into one of the above categories should submit their request for conversion to their first employer of 2013, with copies of contracts showing that they have the number of days required. Anyone with a first contract early in the year is invited to submit a request to the relevant employer as of now. 

***
� R IIIs who are eligible for conversion to the T V category should be aware that only WTO and the UN will be able to recruit them at this level, since no other organization has P5 translator posts as part of its grading structure, and that they will be recruited at the T IV level everywhere else. In the latter case, if they meet the requirements for non-regression (that is, if they had at least one contract at the R III level in 2012 and if their professional domicile has not changed since 1 December 2012), they will retain the level of remuneration corresponding to their former R III grade.





